
 THE MILTONIAN 

From the Recorder  
 
Can you believe it has been an entire 
year since I took office?  I have learned 
so much since last July and still have so 
much more to learn. I appreciate the 
patience of the citizens of Milton during 
my learning process and the help I have 
received from our City Clerk, Susan, our 
finance clerk, Cameron and our IT guy, 
Mike. Without their guidance, I would at 
times be totally lost. 

Like the rest of the City’s employees, I 
am glad to have our Mayor back on the 
job.  He was greatly missed during his 
hospitalization and continues to recover 
from his illness.  It’s reassuring to have 
him seated next to me at the City Council 
meetings. 

Business license renewals were mailed 
on June 1st and are due by July 15, 2022 
without penalty. Second Quarter 
Business Occupational Tax returns (April 
2022- June 2022) are due by August 15, 
2022 without penalty. 

 
I hope that you all have a wonderful 
summer and enjoy the warm weather.     

As always, please do not hesitate to 
contact me or the Finance Clerk at 304-
743-3032 with any questions you may 
have regarding B&O or business 
licenses. 

From the Mayor 

Summer has come on strong. The heat and humidity 
have been brutal, and the periods of heavy rains and 
strong winds we’ve experienced wreaked havoc on 
outdoor furniture and gardens all over town.  
 
Have you seen Milton’s hanging flower baskets and flower pots? They are 
absolutely beautiful. The rain and wind in mid-May threatened to remove 
all the flowers from these plants, but they came back around after a few 
days. Beth Williamson of the Halfway Market supplied our flowers this 
year, and they are stunning.  Thank you, Beth! 

 
We have a few newer businesses that have 
opened up or will open in town soon, including 
Big Sarge’s Custom Embroidery of Milton, 

Trulieve, I Smoke 2, and La Tapatia Tienda.  I wish these businesses the 
best of luck and encourage all of you to welcome them to Milton.  
 
I would also like to commend our field employees for their hard work, even 
with temperatures nearing 100 degrees. This dangerously hot weather 
increases the potential for heat-related illnesses, especially for those 
working outside or participating in outdoor activities. Please be careful and 
take preventative measures to protect yourself from heat stroke. 
 
As you may have heard, the Cabell County Board of Education has 
purchased land out Newman’s Branch on which to build the new 
elementary school. Although plans have not been finalized, I’m sure that 
the Board of Education will build an excellent facility for our children.  We 
will keep you updated as we learn more. 
 
Several streets have been paved since last newsletter. As every 
household knows, the price of everything is going up, including 
concrete and blacktop, but we are still trying to pave and patch as 
many roads as we can.  
 
The Sewer Project is finally getting underway. I’m sure this project will 
create some aggravation and disruptions in traffic flow, but these 
inconveniences will be short-lived and well-worth it. Sewer back-ups are no 
laughing matter, and I hope we can get this project finished before we see 
any major sewage problems.  
 
The water line replacement project on Heck street is completed.  We are 
still in the process of obtaining easements so that we can move forward 
with the Newman’s Branch water line project. After all the easements are 
acquired, this project will go out for bid, and construction should begin a 
few months later.  
 
We also applied for a grant from the Cabell County Commission to help 
update our water plant. We were recently advised that the Commission 
approved a $1 million grant for this purpose! Thank you, Commissioners! 
 

If you have driven by Jarrell Sargent Park, I’m sure 
you’ve noticed that we had the basketball court 
resurfaced, and widened Lawhorn Street a bit. In 
addition, we have applied for a Land and Water 
Conservation Fund grant to enhance Jarrell Sargent Park. 
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Hershel “Woody” Williams, the last 

living World War II Medal of Honor 

recipient in the nation, passed away 

June 29th at the age of 98. Woody, a 

West Virginia native and honorary 

Miltonian, was a hero and a friend, and 

his legendary service to our country 

will not be forgotten.    



From the Director of Public Works Charles 
Conard 
 
We are taking advantage of the warmer weather and getting as 
many projects done as possible. We recently cleaned out 
around the sign near Wendy’s. It looks much cleaner and 
brighter, and I thank our employees for their hard work 
removing layers upon layers of landscape fabric, mulch and 
rocks. 
 

A large portion of each week is spent 
cutting grass and weed eating. Many 
residents are also spending more time 
outdoors working in their yards. I want to 
remind the residents in the City limits that 
we will pick up your yard waste free of 
charge; however, you must cut the tree 

and brush trimmings into manageable-sized pieces—branches 
no more than three feet long, nor 
larger than three inches in diameter. 
Grass clippings and smaller yard 
waste items must be bagged and 
weigh less than thirty pounds. Just set 
them by the curb and we will pick them 
up when possible. If we haven’t picked them up within a couple 
of days, simply call City Hall and let us know. No trash, please.   
 
As the mayor pointed out in his article, the water line project on 
Heck Street is finished and the long-anticipated sewer project 
has begun. We are also inching closer to construction on the 
water line replacement project on Newman’s Branch, which was 
funded fully for the amount originally estimated. Prices have 
increased, of course, and we are doing our best to obtain as 
much grant funding as possible.  
 
Spring cleanup went well, but we continue to have people 
bringing in trash from outside City limits. This service is 
provided to residents within the City of Milton, and not intended 
for the collection of waste from those outside City limits.  Please 
don’t be the reason this service is discontinued. 
 
More street paving projects are currently being done, with more 
on the horizon.  Our goal is to pave every roadway in Milton City 
Limits, and slowly but surely, we are making it happen. 
 
If you have any questions call me at 304-963-0713. 

MILTON SENIOR CENTER  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Every third Tuesday at 4:30pm. 

Call ahead to join in, 304-390-4164. 
 

Milton VFD Community Room:  

Need to rent event space?  The Milton VFD 

Community Room is available to rent for 

birthday parties, wedding or baby showers, 

etc.  There is space to accommodate large 

or small groups. For more information, con-

tact Marsha Chastain at 304-972-5333. 

Do  You Qualify? 

SCAC Weatherization Program, office 
located at 1595 US Rt. 60 East, Milton, WV 
helps individuals with some weatherization 
issues if you qualify (NOT REPAIRS).  For 
more info visit their website www.acacwv.org. 

USDA (304-284-4861) also offers  assistance 
through the 504 Program, a low interest loan 
for those 62 or older who own their home and 
the 502 Program, a 100% financed, no 
interest loan for low income homeowners. 

Offices within City Hall  
will be closed Monday,  

July 4—Independence Day 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From Chief Joe Parsons 
 
Summer is upon us and it looks to be a hot one. With the heat comes all sorts of fun but also frayed 

nerves and tempers. Please be considerate of one another and try to avoid 
arguments and conflict with family and neighbors. Also please be mindful of your 
elderly neighbors who may not have air conditioning or family to check on them. 
If you know of someone who is in distress due to heat or power outages, please 

contact us so we can try to get them help from various sources. 

We will be celebrating Independence Day on Saturday, July 2nd from noon to 3pm at April Dawn Park 
this year with free food but no fireworks. Be careful as you drive by the park since this is usually a well-
attended event with plenty of children who may not be paying attention to where they are. 

School will be starting back soon, August 17 for students, so watch out for school buses and children 
walking to school or bus stops. I will remind you again that if a school bus stops on US 60 with 
flashing red lights, all traffic in both directions must stop. This means all four lanes. Let’s do 
our best to have a safe school year with no injuries to students and pedestrians. 

Many of you are concerned, rightfully so, about the school shootings that we have 
seen in the recent past. We are working closely with the Board of Education and 
their staff to ensure a safe school environment for students and teachers. Our 
officers have attended active shooter training and will continue to train in 
conjunction with the school staff. Any call of a problem or disturbance at any of our 
city schools is a priority call for all officers on shift and we will respond promptly. 

Enjoy your summer everyone and if you need us, call us at 911.  We have no local dispatcher so the 
quickest way to get an officer is to call 911 who dispatches for all police agencies in the county.  
Please, if you have an emergency, DO NOT try to contact us by Facebook Messenger as our 
Facebook page is not monitored 24/7. 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL POLICE DEPARTMENT 

DON’T FORGET...  

Milton Municipal Utilities Board Meetings are on the first Tuesday of each month at 5:30 pm. 

City Council Meetings are on the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm. 

Municipal Court occurs on the third Tuesday of each month at 5:30 pm. 



SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL FIRE DEPARTMENT   

MVFD News by Chief David Lewis 

Recently, we welcomed home the newest edition to our 
fleet. This pumper truck will be going into service very 
soon taking the 1st out role replacing a 24 year old 
truck. 

 
Our Truck Committee and Board of Directors worked 
very hard over the past year to have this truck built to 
meet the needs of our department and our growing 
community. We want to THANK our community 
members and especially our City government for 
helping us financially so we could make this project a 
reality. 
 
We are continuing to look at ways to replace older 
apparatus and equipment so that we can continue to 
provide the best services possible along with keeping 
our members safe.  
 
Thanks again for your support! 

Milton Public Library Hours: 9 am—5:30 pm 
Monday, Wednesday—Saturday; 
9:00am—7:00pm Tuesday; Closed Sunday. 
 

Storytime Reading Wednesdays, 10am, Join us for a 
story, song and crafts 

Can You Make It At Home? Check our Facebook 
page for a fun craft video that you can try at home. 

Knotty Knitsters Tuesdays, 1-3pm, Weekly knitting 
session for beginners & pros alike. No knowledge, 
needles or yarn needed; we can provide all three. 

Code Club Wednesdays, 3:30pm, It’s finally back! 
Each week features a different coding focus;  
space is limited, so be sure to sign up for the 
weeks you are interested in. 

Summer Reading Program, It’s time for Summer 
Reading! Sign up today to design your own fish to 
hang on our ocean wall. You won’t want to miss 
our life-like library aquarium.  

Beach Party, July 11-15, Beach games, coloring, 
and fun for the family. 

Tropical Carnival, July 25-30, We’re ending 
summer reading this year with a festive bang! 

Ocean Origami, TBA, Learn how to make a few 
marine friends using only paper folds. 

Back to School Crafts, August 8-12, Crafts to 
accompany you back to school! 

Be Cool for School. August 9, 11:30-12:30, Be cool, 
it’s time for school!  We’re throwing an ice cream 
party!  If it rains, we will reschedule to August 10 
at the same time. 

School Colors, August 22-26, Create a bookmark 
with your school colors! 

Contact the Milton Public Library for more 
information about these events. 

Due to increasing fuel, labor and equipment 

costs, Mountain State Waste will be adding a fuel 

surcharge to their monthly fees beginning July 

20, 2022. The fuel surcharge will be reviewed and adjusted periodically and will follow the 

recommended fuel surcharge published by the West Virginia Public Service Commission.  The 

current fuel surcharge approved by the WV PSC is 9.62%.  



United Daughters of the Confederacy Cooney Ricketts #2726 Milton 
 
For the past year, the Cooney Ricketts Chapter of the United Daughters of the 
Confederacy has been collecting money to pay for a State Roadside Historical Marker 
for the birthplace of our namesake, Cooney Ricketts. We call it the “Coins for Cooney” 
project and every month at the Chapter meetings our members put in their spare change. 
Also, whenever the Chapter is invited somewhere, we bring along the jar and set it out 
for donations. After only a year of collecting, we have reached the halfway mark of the 
funds needed. In January we sent the Official Application off to the West Virginia 
Department of History and Culture. We have not heard back from them, yet. Hopefully, 
once approved, we will be able to raise the second half of the funds quickly as it must be 
paid for in advance before the State will order the marker. 

Our program this month was presented by Michael Lacy, a 
retired college professor from Grayson, Kentucky who 
specializes in Confederate history. His talk on the 
Confederate Chaplains was very interesting and we look 
forward to having him again as a guest speaker. 

We submitted membership papers for Mary Johnson. That 
makes two new potential members for our chapter this 
year. And as of July 9, the Cooney Ricketts Chapter will be 
four-years-old. It has been a very rewarding 4 years and the 
Chapter looks forward to many more. 

The Milton Lions 
Club meets at 6:30 p.m. 
on the 1st and 3rd 

Thursday of each month at 729 
Mason Street.  If you would like to 
become a member, pick up an 
application at the Library.  

The Lions Club still has delicious 
apple butter available for purchase. 
Pick some up at Shonet’s.  

Are you looking for event space?  
The Lions Club building at 809 
Mason Street is available.   

The Milton Lions Club is 
hosting a BLOOD DRIVE on 
July 15th from Noon to 5pm at 
729 Mason Street.  Come by and 
donate! Be sure to bring photo 
ID or your donor card. 

For more information on any of 
these matters, call 304-549-
2723. 

Standing, L-R, Donna Stephens, 
Marilyn Coleman, Mary Johnson, 
Jean Hatfield. Seated L-R, Ethel 
Elkins, and Michael Lacy, Billie 
Johnson.  

HOUSING          

FOR THE ELDERLY 

 
 

The MILTON HOUSING 
AUTHORITY is accepting 

applications for tenancy for the 
elderly & disabled, 62 years of 

age or older, or handicap/
disabled regardless of age, with 

or without children. 

1 BEDROOM ONLY 

Applications may be obtained 
online 

at cityofmiltonwv.com or at City 
Hall, 

1139 Smith St., Milton, WV 
25541  

 
304-743-9530 

TTY/TDD 1-800-982-8771 
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY  
PROVIDER 











From the Mayor (Continued From Page 1) 

If this 50/50 grant is awarded we will create a picnic shelter with bathroom 
facilities, as well as add more play equipment for children. This will offer 
more options for families looking for a fun, safe place to take their children 
and hold small events. We should hear soon if we’ve been awarded this grant. 
 

This year, the City will not be putting on a fireworks display.  However, we 
will be hosting an Independence Day Celebration at April Dawn Park on 

Saturday, July 2, 2022 from Noon to 3pm. It has been way too long since 
the City has hosted an event, and we are excited to resume this tradition.  We 
will have inflatables, balloon twisting, games, activities and raffles, as well as 
free hot dogs, watermelon, Snow Cones, cake and drinks. 
 
We are fortunate to live in a City whose local businesses care so much about 
the residents of this wonderful City. We could not host such a fun-filled 
festival without donations from the Ohio Valley Bank, Putnam County Bank, 
McDonalds, Trulieve, Subway, Willow Tree, Mi Pueblito, the Venetian, 
Shaffers, United Methodist Church, Shonets, the Lions Club, Sarge’s Custom 
Embroidery, Food Fair, the Grand Patrician Resort and Country Club, and 
County Clerk Phyllis Smith. We thank them all for their generous 
contributions. 
 

I can hardly wait for July 2nd.  I hope to see you there!  
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City of Milton 

1139 Smith Street 
Milton, WV 25541-1327 

(304) 743-3032 
recorder@cityofmiltonwv.com 

cityclerk@cityofmiltonwv.com 

financeclerk@cityofmiltonwv.com 

miltoninspector@cityofmiltonwv.com 

miltoncemetery@cityofmiltonwv.com 

it@cityofmiltonwv.com 

 

Milton Municipal Utilities 

(304) 743-3422  
After-hours emergency, call 

(304) 590-7649 
miltonwater@cityofmiltonwv.com 

miltonutilities@cityofmiltonwv.com 

mmuc@cityofmiltonwv.com 

publicworks@cityofmiltonwv.com 

 

Milton Police Department 
(304) 743-9211    
mpdclerk@cityofmiltonwv.com  

mpdchief@cityofmiltonwv.com 

 

Visit   www.cityofmiltonwv.com  


